THE BUTTES CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

MEETING MINUTES OF THE 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS CONFERENCE CALL 





June 1, 2016 
Board members present by Telephone: 
Jim McGill





Michael Poley




John Seybold





Tom Raschella





Peter Andrews
Evergreen Management Present:

Reed Meredith

The meeting was called to order by President Jim McGill with all board members present at 10:05 am.


The following motion was made and seconded:
MOTION: To approve the previous Board meeting minutes of January 8, 2016
Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Reed Meredith presented the April 30, 2016 financial statements at this time.  The April 30, 2016 balance sheet shows total assets of $126,178.01 and total Liabilities of $58,586.47.  The Ending Fund Balance is $68,265.70 at April 30, 2016.
The following motion was made and seconded: 

MOTION: To accept and approve the April 30, 2016 financial statements.

Vote: Unanimous Approval

Reed Meredith reported that Gross Construction had recently completed the punch list of items needed to complete the re-siding project.  Upon verification of the completion, he will release the $1,500.00 final payment check to Gross.

New Business:
Removal of Dead Aspen Trees:  Reed Meredith reported that he had met with an arborist to inspect the Buttes Aspen trees.  The arborist reports that many of the Aspen trees are either diseased or planted too close to the buildings to survive long term.  Several of the trees have a canker that allows sapsuckers to “girdle” the trees thus killing the top half.  There are 4 trees located at the stairway to the hot tub, which are currently dead from this process.  Cost to remove the trees, leaving the stumps, is approximately $650.  The board directed Evergreen Management to have the trees removed. 

Code of Ethics: Reed Meredith reported that the association is required to adopt a written “code of ethics” for all board members.  Jim McGill authored a code of ethics and previously circulated it to all board members.  
The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: To approve the Buttes Code of Ethics as written and have all board members sign a copy of this code and Jim McGill will circulate to owners.
Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Report on Homeowner Response to Landscaping Projects:  Jim McGill reported that he had received responses from 62% of the Buttes owners, and all were in favor of going forward with the work to be in 2017 and 2018.  One response asked a number of questions to which Jim responded, but never received a vote for or against going forward. Reed Meredith has been busy obtaining additional bids for the landscaping projects, some of which have come in lower than original anticipated.  McGill noted that the current total of the landscaping projects looked to be approximately $120,000, but that this figure was subject to change as more bids are received.  McGill stated that a special assessment split in to 2 years, totaling $150,000 would be sufficient to complete the noted projects.   Reed Meredith stated that he believes that some owners may not comprehend the difference between the “Landscape” projects and the regular Capital Projects.  The Regular Capital Projects are budgeted in with the regular dues and should not require any special assessment, the Landscaping Projects are separate and have not been included in the regular dues portion that get allocated to capital projects. 

Concrete Retaining Walls & Sidewalks:  Reed Meredith has obtained bids from Crested Butte Concrete LLC to replace both the upper and lower railroad tie retaining walls.  These bids are $$18,000 (upper) and $9,600 (lower).  Bids to replace the gravel sidewalks with brushed concrete sidewalks are $20,000 (lower sidewalk) and $9,700 (upper sidewalk).
French Drain or Concrete Valley Pan at Lower Retaining Wall:  Reed Meredith met with King of The Mountain Earthworks to look at how to best keep water from running onto the parking area. Originally, KOM had proposed a French drain to take the water from underneath the pavement. Upon re-visiting the site, KOM noticed that the entire parking lot grade runs toward the tie wall and therefore now suggests installing a concrete valley pan to divert the water on top of the pavement and down the hill off property.  The estimate for a valley pan is $7,600.  Jim McGill stated that he would like to walk the property in person and look at this situation before proceeding.  Meredith noted that any such drainage work would have to take place prior to re-paving the parking lot.
Flat Roof Replacements:  Reed Meredith reported that 10 of the flat roof sections of the buildings have not been replaced since 1995. He has obtained 3 bids to replace these rubber membrane roofs.  These bids have come in lower than originally anticipated, however, there is an uncertainty of the condition of what lies underneath the current membranes which will not be known until they are removed. The costs to repair any substrate are not included in the bids.  The contractors have identified a minimum of 2 roofs that will need to be replaced this summer.  The roofers would utilize a 60Mil Carlisle membrane roof.  Carlisle will sell a 20-year product warranty for $950 per grouping installation. The contractors offer a 10yr workmanship warranty.
The following motion was made and seconded:
MOTION: To approve proceeding with replacement of the 2 flat roof membranes in greatest need as soon as possible.
Vote: Unanimous Approval

Other Bid Items:

Buttes Parking Lot Paving:  Reed Meredith has obtained an updated bid from United Paving to re-pave the parking lot for $35,000.

Entry Road Re-Paving: Reed Meredith has obtained an updated bid from United Paving to re-pave a 22’ wide “roadway from the entry off of Emmons Road to the juncture of the Buttes parking lot  (known as Easement A) for $34,456.00.  Meredith reported that this “road” is a private easement shared by the Buttes, Crested Mountain, Crested Mountain North, and Crested Mountain Village associations and that the costs to pave would be split.  He also noted that this project has been scheduled and cancelled several times due to various issues between the parties involved. In addition, he has now received information from Crested Mountain North Association that they believe that the project should be engineered to assure that water does not damage the new pavement.  The contractor who is rebuilding the L building this summer, Black Dragon Development, has submitted an engineering bid of $13,845.00 from JVA Consultants. Black Dragon has also volunteered to “take over” management of the entry road project  Considerable discussion took place regarding this issue, after which the board indicated that it would be advantageous for all of the association presidents involved to meet on-site to discuss the project.  Reed Meredith noted that any such work on the paving would need to take place in September due to the current construction by Crested Mountain North, which will involve installing utilities across the current roadway. Any planned water mitigation or drainage on both the entry road and the Buttes parking lot will have to take place prior to that, and contractors are getting very busy.

Jim McGill began a discussion of the managing agents’ supervisory fees to coordinate and oversee the landscaping/capital projects. Reed Meredith noted that the fees charged by Evergreen Management would be dependent upon the scope and size of the projects, and suggested that a sliding scale would be appropriate. The board indicated that Jim McGill should negotiate with Evergreen Management to come up with an equitable scale. 

Discussion began regarding the Buttes Annual Homeowners meeting scheduled for July 22, 2016 at 9am.  Jim McGill asked Evergreen Management to send out and early notice so that owners could plan to attend. 

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 11:05am.
________________________________________         

______________________________________
Reed Meredith, Recording Secretary 



Jim McGill, Buttes Assoc. President.
